
August 18, 2021 
 
 
Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members 
of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide 
proponent testimony on House Bill 248. 
  
My name is Michael Murray and I am the owner of a small family business 
which barely survived 2020. I support House Bill 248 because I believe in the 
free choice of each individual to be responsible for their personal medical 
decisions. No government has the right to mandate and force medical 
procedures or drugs on any person. Josef Mengele was given this power by 
the ruling political party of Germany at the Auschwitz concentration camp. 
This is a horror. This power is not for any government to wield over its 
citizens…especially with an experimental drug….which is not a “vaccine”!  If I 
choose to get a flu or tetanus shot, that is my decision. If I choose not to, that 
also is my decision and no one elses! 
 
Personally, I have two daughter-in-laws that are pregnant and both are due to 
deliver in October and then breast-feed into the new year. It is unthinkable 
that an untested shot approved for “emergency use” will be injected into them, 
and therefore their babies, with unknown outcomes.  This must not be 
allowed. 
  
Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for 
and urgency of House Bill 248. 
  
Sincerely, 
Michael Murray 
Owner/CEO 
Murray Multimedia Resources, LLC 
dba SpotOn Productions 
 


